
 
 

Families’ Bulletin 
Monday 30 January to Friday 3 February 2023 
 
HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 
Dear Families 
 
You should have received a letter from me earlier today regarding the impending national strike action by 
members of the NEU teachers’ union. The first day of which is taking place next Wednesday 1 February. If you have 
not yet seen the letter it can be accessed here. I will write to you all again on Monday with further information and 
a confirmation of which students we will be able to safely accommodate in school. 

 
Today is the last day of our Year 11 mock examinations and I have to say they have been brilliant in their approach 
and deserve some time to do something they enjoy and to relax this weekend. Well done to them all. 

 
Year 13 also had their final Consultation Evening this week from which I heard some wonderful feedback. Just as 
with the Year 11’s, the focus now is on students and staff working together to target those areas that will help to 
make all the difference as they go into their formal examinations this summer. It is about those marginal gains 
now, unpicking their mock exams, filling those knowledge gaps, practising exam questions and following the 
feedback given by staff. I have every faith that by working together and with the support of families, they will get 
the results they deserve in the summer. 

 
Finally this week, we had a wonderful event on Wednesday evening where students from Year 9 presented the 
work they have been doing on a variety of charity based projects since September. This project has involved the 
whole year group and raised hundreds of pounds for various charities, with the winning team receiving a £1,000.00 
from our link organisation First Give, for their chosen charity.  Well done to all of the 270 Year 9 stents involved and 
to Mr Pearson for his inspirational leadership on this. 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 

 
Jo Meloni, Headteacher 
 

Key Dates 

Wednesday 1 February   Observatory Open Evening 7.00pm-9.00pm 
Thursday 2 February   Higher Education Fair 4.30pm-6.30pm 
Tuesday 7 February   Year 13 - Talk delivered by Newcastle University 3.00pm - 4.00pm 
Wed 8, Thurs 9 and Fri 10 February GREASE - School Show  
Friday 10 February    Years 7 to 9 – Influenza Vaccination Programme 
Friday 10 February   Year 8 - HPV Vaccination - 1st Dose 
Friday 10 February   Year 9 - HPV Vaccination - 2nd Dose 
Friday 10 February   Year 11 Art Trip - Tate Britain 
Monday 13 – Friday 17 February Half-Term Break 
 
You can view the full parents’ calendar here 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/National-Education-Union-Strike-Action-Wednesday-1-February-2023.pdf
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/calendar/parents-calendar/
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Hot Chocolate with the Head 

 

 
I was joined this morning by four students from the winning Year 9 charity team, Gisele, Pippa, Summer and Sophie 
and heard all about what they had gained from being part of the First Give project. As part of the event on 

Wednesday they had to speak in front of an audience 
that included adults from within school and external 
agencies, as well as their peers. They all found this such 
a valuable and confidence building experience. 
I was also joined by Alice in Year 7 who was nominated 
for her outstanding attendance (100%) and her 
contribution and positive outlook to school. Well done 
to them all. 
 
 

 
Ms Jo Meloni 

Year Group Notices 

Year 11 & Year 12  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 are also welcome to attend if they are interested 
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Extra-Curricular Clubs 

We offer a wide range of after school activities at Sackville.  You can browse through all the clubs, by year group, 
via the website parent link HERE. 
 
If you have any questions regarding a particular activity, please contact the member of staff who is running the 
club. 

 
 

Safeguarding - On-line 

 

Safe Online Shopping 

More and more of us are shopping online, even more so this time of 

year. Many individuals use online websites for convenience and 

ease however, there are risks associated with online shopping and 

you need to take care with what you are buying, from whom, and 

how you pay for your purchases. 

Safe shopping 

 Ensure that any online retailer unfamiliar to you is reputable by researching them.  
 Remember that paying by credit card offers greater protection than with other methods in terms of 

fraud, guarantees and non-delivery. 
 Do not reply to unsolicited emails from companies you don’t recognise. 
 Before entering payment card details on a website, ensure that the link is secure, in two ways: 

o There should be a padlock symbol in the browser window frame, which appears when 
you attempt to log in or register. Be sure that the padlock is not on the page itself … this 
will probably indicate a fraudulent site. 

o The web address should begin with ‘https://’. The ‘s’ stands for ‘secure’. 
 Do not pay for goods when using an unsecured Wi-Fi connection. 
 When making a payment to a company or individual, never transfer the money directly into their 

bank account but use a secure payment site such as PayPal, where money is transferred between 
two electronic accounts. 

 Check sellers’ privacy policy and returns policy. 
 Always log out of sites into which you have logged in or registered details. Simply closing your 

browser is not enough to ensure privacy. 

 

Mr Kevin Treen 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/parents-2/letters-to-parents/
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Wellbeing  

 

 

Dear Families 
 
This weekend is the Big Garden Birdwatch, a great invitation to make a brew, maybe have a few biscuits or a slice 
of cake to hand (or some fresh fruit or vegetables or even some nuts) and spend an hour watching birds in your 
balcony, patio, garden or local park. If you are someone who struggles to be still, this is perhaps an opportunity to 

take an hour and whilst you will be doing something, you will 
be spending a calming hour in nature. It is amazing the 
soothing impact of being in a green space, surrounded by 
nature and keeping an eye out for our feathered friends. I 
wonder how you'll find the hour and what you'll see. 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
Hannah Nibloe 
 
 
 

  Vacancies 

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/
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Please follow the appropriate link to view any current vacancies within teaching and support staff areas of the 
school. 
 
 

External Clubs, Events and Services 

Volunteer Fair – Saturday 4 February 
10.00am – 12.00pm 

 
We have the following groups coming along, we would love 
young people to come along as we want to open the 
conversation and show what a positive impact young 
people can have. But not only for the young people, also 
for the parents to set example and volunteer for 
themselves and the community: 
 
Age UK East Grinstead & District, Quarry Cafe & 
Community Fridge, Grenestede Talking News, Citizens 
Advice, 
East Grinstead & District Lions, Kangaroos, East Grinstead 
Community Bonfire, SSAFA The Armed Forces Charity,  
St Catherine's Hospice, Being Neighbourly and Jigsaw 
(South East). 

 

https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/why-choose-sackville/teaching-vacancies/
https://sackvilleschool.org.uk/vacancies/
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Chelsea FC Foundation  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Learn Dance 
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Medication & Illness 

Medication 

 
To ensure that we continue to support students when they are unwell, we 
need to make sure our records are up-to-date. As a school we will continue 
to administer ad-hoc medication as per the consent slip you have 
completed. If you wish for this to change, please contact the relevant year 
team. Should your child be diagnosed with any new medical condition 
please contact us.  In addition, should your child's medical condition change 

(i.e., they no longer need to use their inhaler) please contact their year team.  

  
We will continue to provide the support and medical assistance you have already agreed to unless we hear from 
you.  
 

Illness 

In order to keep the more vulnerable members of our school community safe, a 
reminder to inform the school if your child contracts any of the following: Chickenpox, 
Shingles, Measles or Mumps. Please call the relevant year office, thank you in advance. 


